
 

 
 

 
TOP: Melissa (Walsh) 

Wiedeman (LSY:Term. in '66); 
BOTTOM: Rina (Klausner) 
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1966 Class Notes Archives 
(Yearbook photos, class of ’66 in Terminale, at bottom of page) 

----- From December 2015 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
............................................... 

In Memoriam: 

● Dunstan Coleman († December 2, 2015) 

(See In memoriam section of this newsletter for further details, or click here for PDF file) 

............................................... 

 

● Monique (Bérard) Kinsolving (LSY: 4eme in 1962) wrote: "I retired in November 2014 after working for 40 

years pretty much non stop in banking. My last job was heading the anti money-laundering unit at Mizuho 

Bank in New York. I have since moved to New Hampshire near Dartmouth University and am almost fully 

settled. Retirement sparked several fun trips, so unpacking took quite a bit of time. I now have three 

grandchildren and a fourth on the way. Life is good, but the presidential election politics are depressing and 

scary." 

 

● Robert Ayache (LSY: Terminale in 1966) shared this with us: "J’ai poursuivi une carrière comme 

actuaire/management consultant. Les derniers 30 ans à TPF&C (maintenant Towers Watson) en tant que « 

Managing Principal ». Après avoir voyagé un peu partout pour affaires, récemment j’ai pris ma retraite à South 

Palm Beach en Floride. J’ai 3 enfants, Simone, 31 ans, qui demeure à Seattle, Nicole, 29 ans, à Washington DC 

et Philippe, 27 ans, à Dallas. J’ai gardé de bons contacts avec mes anciens amis du Lycée: Andre Cappon ('66) 

et Jean-Pierre Marchand ('66) et plus récemment avec Charles Pinto ('66). Il y a quelques années, j’ai revu 

Hervé Gambliel ('66). Ça m’a fait beaucoup de peine d’apprendre le décès récent de Dunstan Coleman.” 

 

 
TOP: Patricia (Hesse) 

Khosrofian (LSY:3eme in 
1963); BOTTOM: Francis 

Poliat ('66) 

http://www.lfnyalumni.org/webfiles/documents/2_In_Memoriam_Dunstan.pdf


 
 
 

 
TOP: Béatrice (Blankiet) 
Abitbol ('66); MIDDLE: 

Dominique Barraud 
(LSY:5eme in 1961); 

BOTTOM: Irene Finel-
Honigman's ('66) new book 

 
 
 

● Sylvia de La Montaigne (Doreen Hansen) (LSY: Terminale in 1966) wrote: "Bonjour from my home in 

Mazama, Washington State. The photo shows me after one of my daily tours on nordic skis in my 

neighbourhood where I glided over a total of 929 kilometers last season! Soon my new grandson " Marseil" 

will be joining me! My goal for 2015-16 is 1000! Let it snow......" (click here for PDF file to see the photo) 

 

● Irène Finel-Honigman (LSY: 1ere in 1965) wrote: "My good news is that my new book "International Banking 

for a New Century" (by I. Finel-Honigman and F. Sotelino; Routledge, 2015) appeared this summer and we are 

now using it in the International Banking courses at Columbia University. My daughter Ana received her D.Phil 

in Art History from Oxford University. Despite the tragedies in Paris and the US, I wish for all of us a truly 

happy and safe coming year." 

 

● Francis Poliat shared this with us: "I live in Vancouver Washington, work and play in Portland Oregon. I am 

single and consider my closest friends as my family. Interests are progressive politics, education, art, film, 

music, social dance, social media, technology and literature." 

 

● Catherine (Dhery) Mathelin-Vanier (LSY: 6eme in 1960) « est docteur en psychologie et psychanalyste. Elle 

travaille au service de pédo-psychiatrie et en service de réanimation néonatale dans les hôpitaux de Saint-

Denis. Elle est auteure de nombreux ouvrages tels que Qu’est-ce qu’on a fait à Freud pour avoir des enfants 

pareils ? , Comprendre votre enfant de 3 ans à 6 ans ou encore Comment survivre en famille » Elle « travaille 

dans le domaine de la psychiatrie d’enfant et de la psychanalyse depuis 1970. Elle a une expérience 

professionnelle particulière, car depuis 20 ans elle fait partie de l’équipe du service de réanimation pour 

nourrissons dans l’hôpital Saint-Denis à Paris. Elle a transmis ses observations et sa pratique approfondie dans 

son livre: Le sourire de la Joconde. »  

(http://www.psychologies.com/Auteurs/Mathelin-Vanier-Catherine) AND (http://psychanalyse-journalisme-

humour.blogspot.fr/2007_10_01_archive.html) 

 

● Béatrice (Blankiet) Abitbol (LSY: 5eme in 1961) est médecin spécialiste en gynécologie médicale et 

obstétrique à Paris. 

 

● Diana Mara Henry (LSY 1ere in 1965, and Prof. d'angais 1973 & 1974) told us that she “presented a paper 

and powerpoint on the topic of "Pain the memoirs of survivors of the KLNa" at the conference Translating 

Pain: An International Forum on Language, Text and Suffering a forum in Melbourne, Australia focused on the 

translation of pain across multiple historical and disciplinary perspectives on 10-12 August 2015 at Monash 
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BOTTOM: Helena (Leslie) 
Goldstein ('66) 

 
 
 
 

http://www.lfnyalumni.org/webfiles/documents/1966_Doreen_Hansen.pdf
http://psychanalyse-journalisme-humour.blogspot.fr/2007_10_01_archive.html
http://psychanalyse-journalisme-humour.blogspot.fr/2007_10_01_archive.html


 
 
 
 

 
 

Catherine (Dhery) Mathelin-
Vanier ('66) and one of her 

books 

 
 

University in partnership with the University of Warwick. Her website created a decade ago about the KLNa is 

http://www.natzweiler-struthof.com/   Her review of European Resistance in the Second World War .....was 

published in the Journal of MIlitary History, April, 2015. She continues to seek a publisher for the memoirs of 

André Joseph Scheinmann, a spy in the French resistance for the SIS, secret Jew and Nacht und Nebel prisoner 

at the KonzentrationslagerNatzweiler/KLNa. Website: www.callmeandre.com.” 

 
----- From December 2014 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Paul Oppenheim sent us a photo of him and Patricia Hesse and wrote: "Greetings to all the 1966'rs from 
Patricia and Paul and how about having a big reunion in 2016 – 50 years after the bac?" 
 
● Lodovico Gasparini wrote: " After nearly 50 years I would love to get in touch with Chris Kende, Diana 
Henry, Georgette Temerson, Daniel Le Scieller ,Charles Pinto, Edward Sonnino, Paul Oppenheim, Catherine 
Viaud ,or Philip Engelhardt. If anyone of you has the same interest, my address in Rome, Italy is Via dei 
Podesti 7, Roma 00196, Italy. My telephone number is 0039 06 8075661. My cell phone is 3394690647, and 
my email is lodovicogasparini@gmail.com. I hope to have a response from anyone of you to share school 
memories, exchange views about the present, and talk about future projects." 
 
● Yvon Allain nous écrit: « Je n'ai pas de photos ni de documents avec des camarades de classe de l'année 
1966, mais si vous pensez que cela peut faire sourire les anciens, voici en pièce jointe 2 photos prises il y a une 
dizaine de jour en Afrique du Sud, à Johannesburg et au Cap de Bonne Espérance (avec mon épouse, Nicole ). 
» 
 
● Elizabeth (Loudes) McLaughlin wrote: "I am loving my life in the Northern California countryside, near 
Sacramento. I travel a lot, have a bunch of beautiful grandkids, am a dedicated hot yoga aficionado. Would 
love to hear from my "old" classmates." 
 
● Gary Marton wrote: "For three days in October I was in Paris with my older daughter (Simone) and we had a 
terrific time seeing/staying with a great host, Roger Liwer ('68), and his lovely wife Dori."  
 
● George Pinkham “is co-head of the International Private Funds group and head of the Hong Kong office [of 
SJ Berwin]. He founded the Paris office and served as its managing partner from 2001-2012. George 
specializes in the creation of private funds (including private equity funds, infrastructure funds and debt 
funds) and has extensive experience with partnership structures (onshore and offshore), French fund 
structures, Luxembourg fund structures and Singapore based funds. He advises some of the largest private 
equity houses, both in Europe and in Asia.” (http://www.sjberwin.com/people/george-pinkham) 
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McLaughlin (’66); BOTTOM: 
Denis Brugère (’66) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.natzweiler-struthof.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TOP: George Pinkham (’66); 
BOTTOM: Flor Georges-Picot 

(’66) 

 

● Philip Engelhardt told us that René Asper “ became a grandfather on October 9, 2013, with the birth of 
younger daughter Alexia's baby girl Maé Léa, in Geneva. It's worth mentioning that he's the first Swingstone to 
earn this distinction.” 
 
● Rina (Klausner) Spence “is the founder, president, and CEO of iEmily. She is a former junior high school 
teacher who went on to become a nationally recognized leader in health care administration. She has served 
as president and CEO of Emerson Hospital in Massachusetts. In 1994, she founded the widely acclaimed 
Spence Centers for Women's Health, a multi-site network of medical centers for women. She is a graduate of 
Boston University, where she received her BA and MEd degrees. She also holds an MPA from Harvard 
University.” (http://www.iemily.com/faq.html) 
 
● Herve Gambliel is a research scientist at St Luke's Mountain States Tumor Institute in Boise, Idaho. He 
obtained his PhD in Molecular Biology in 1991from New Mexico State University. 
(www.linkedin.com/pub/gambliel-herve/45/ab3/69) 
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman shared this: "I continue to teach at Columbia University, School of International and 
Public Affairs. My new book "International Banking for the 21rst Century" (I. Finel-Honigman, F. Sotelino) will 
be published by Routledge in May 2015. I am frequently on Bloomberg Radio (see Bloomberg site) speaking on 
EU issues, also was quoted in Belgium "Trends" and Le Monde on the BNP sanctions and penalties. I remain 
involved in the very active French business and cultural community in New York." 
 
Videos of LFNY alumni on the internet:  
●  Lodovico Gasparini  is interviewed about his television movie "Miacarabefana.it"  
 
----- From December 2012 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman wrote: "I continue to lecture and teach at Columbia University on the EU and US-EU 
relations. I am a frequent contributor to Bloomberg and francophone media, including programs on "France 
Info" and "France Culture" during the week of the US elections. I would like to see the Lycée renew an interest 
in our alumni network --we are an interesting , diverse group and should still be part of the LFNY community!" 
 
● Lodovico Gasparini wrote: "In my teens I fell in love with movies and worked ever since in the field. I 
principally have worked and stil work for RAI, the principal italian television network. One can find, if 
interested, a list of my major films and television work on Wikipedia starting in 1982. I still love directing and 
am currently working on a 200 minutes film for television on a famous roman poet named Trilussa. Michele 
Placido, one of the great italian stars, plays the principal character." 
 
● « Miguel da Silva Paranhos de Rio Branco: Photographe, directeur de photographie, peintre. Fils de 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TOP: Gary Marton ('66) & 

Roger Liwer ('68); BOTTOM: 
Gary and family (Aruba, 

August 2012) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cmo94wpvTyo


 
TOP: Jacques Fages ('66); 

BOTTOM: Lodovico Gasparini 
('66) 

 

 
Yvon Allain ('66) with spouse 

Nicole in South Africa 

diplomate, il passe son enfance entre l'Espagne, le Portugal, le Brésil, la Suisse et les Etats-Unis. Peintre 
autodidacte, il expose pour la première fois en 1964, dans une galerie de Berne, en Suisse. En 1966, il étudie 
au New York Institute of Photography et, deux ans après, à l'Escola Superior de Desenho Industrial - Esdi 
[Ecole Supérieure de Dessin Industriel - Esdi], à Rio de Janeiro. De 1969 à 1981, il réalise des films 
expérimentaux et travaille comme directeur de photographie et cameraman pour des cinéastes comme 
Gilberto Loureiro (1947) et Júlio Bressane (1946), tout en se consacrant à la photographie documentaire. De 
1978 à 1982, il est correspondant de l'Agence Magnum, à Paris, et se distingue par l'emploi de couleurs 
saturées dans ses photos. Dans les années 1980, il fait des installations audiovisuelles en utilisant la 
photographie, la peinture et le cinéma. Il expose souvent au Brésil et à l'étranger. Il reçoit plusieurs prix, dont 
le Prix Kodak de la Critique Photographique, en 1982, la Bourse d'Arts de la Fondation Vitae, en 1994, et le Prix 
National de Photographie de la Fundação Nacional de Arte - Funarte [Fondation Nationale d'Art - Funarte], en 
1995. Il est l'auteur des livres Dulce Sudor Amargo, 1985, Nakta, 1986, Miguel Rio Branco, 1998, Silent Book, 
1998 et Entre Olhos o Deserto, 2001.» 
(http://www.itaucultural.org.br/aplicexternas/enciclopedia_ic/index.cfm?fuseaction=artistas_biografia_fra&c
d_item=1&cd_idioma=28558&cd_verbete=4793) 
 
● Sylvia (Hansen, Doreen) de la Montaigne told us that she is now "living in a ski resort in the north 
Cascades..... just yesterday I completed my first ski tour of the season....13.5 km, no problem!!" 
 

● Heidi Vanderbilt told us that she has "started a blog that perhaps my schoolmates might enjoy." (Click 
here) 
 
● Diana Mara Henry nous écrit qu'elle « s'est installée à Newport, Vermont, à cinq miles du Canada et à une 
heure et demie de Montréal. S'étant libérée de ses préoccupations, elle se plaît dans ce milieu amusant et 
serein, et projette de faire des voyages. Elle vous invite à venir la voir et vous arrêter chez elle près du lac 
Memphremagog. Elle se réjouit de l'acquisition de trois de ses collections par les archives du Du Bois LIbrary at 
U Mass Amherst: the Diana Mara Henry 20th century photographer archive (voir www.dianamarahenry.com), 
the Carl and Edith Entratter Henry collection of letters from World War II, and the André Joseph Scheinmann 
Natzweiler/Struthof collection. » 
 
● “Frank Ponzio’s fingers began dancing on the piano keys, and another jazz concert was under way on the 
Upper West Side. Hilary Gardner.... began singing ‘I’m a Stranger Here Myself’ to a small audience that 
included Jacques Fages ('66), a 62-year-old retired elementary school teacher who sat front and center.....For 
the past 13 months, Mr. Fages has helped organize concerts that have brought together some of the world’s 
better-known jazz musicians.....On Sunday, the concert venue remained the same, and Mr. Fages, as usual, 
had the best seat in the house — which happens to be in his apartment.....Mr. Fages, a jazz aficionado, sits 
around his living room once a month listening to the stars of his preferred pastime perform live beneath the 
bright lights of the chandelier that hangs from his dining room. ‘There isn’t the distance of the stage, which 
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Kinsolving ('66); BOTTOM: 
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http://www.itaucultural.org.br/aplicexternas/enciclopedia_ic/index.cfm?fuseaction=artistas_biografia_fra&cd_item=1&cd_idioma=28558&cd_verbete=4793
http://www.itaucultural.org.br/aplicexternas/enciclopedia_ic/index.cfm?fuseaction=artistas_biografia_fra&cd_item=1&cd_idioma=28558&cd_verbete=4793
http://heidivanderbilt.wordpress.com/
http://heidivanderbilt.wordpress.com/
http://www.dianamarahenry.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TOP: Patricia Hesse ('66) and 

Paul Oppenheim ('66); 
BOTTOM: Gary Marton ('66-

left) and Roger Liwer ('68) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

removes that sense of aura,’ said Mr. Fages, who sat with two dozen guests, all of whom arrived on a snowy 
evening to what he refers to as one of ‘my little soirees.’.....Mr. Fages handles guest requests on a first-come-
first-served basis. There is no admission fee, though Mr. Fages strongly suggests tipping the performers for 
their efforts.” (http://www.nytimes.com/2009/01/19/nyregion/19music.html) 
 
----- From December 2011 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
................................................................................ 
In Memoriam:  
● Sandra Haas (†July 26, 2011)  
● Louise (Loulou) de La Falaise (†November 5, 2011)  
● Bruno Grob (†November 11, 2011) 

(Click here for further details) 
................................................................................ 
Videos of LFNY alumni on the internet: 
● Irène Finel-Honigman talks about the Greek government's call for a referendum on the European Union's 

financing package. (Click here) 
................................................................................ 
 
● Raymond Morini wrote: "I wish to inform everybody out there that I just spent a terrific week-end in 
Brussels with Gary Marton ('66) who stopped over while on his way to Paris to see his daughter Simone who's 
studying at Sciences Po. Gary will be staying at the world famous Paris resort run by Roger Liwer ('68) in the 
7ème arrondissement. And may you all prosper in the many years to come." 
 
● Gaby (Longhi) Chautin told us that she "is living with her husband Lee in Westport, CT. One daughter Laura, 
aged 19 is at Chicago Art Institute and the other, Allegra, 23, is living in London." 
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman wrote: "I am still teaching courses on European Banks and on International Banking at 
Columbia University, School of International and Public Affairs. Since 2008, I also lecture and provide media 
commentary on the crisis in Europe and US-French issues on Bloomberg TV, Bloomberg Radio, Le Monde, 
Radio France International, Radio Suisse, La Libre Belgique. I would be very glad to hear from Lycee 
classmates. As many of us, I am disappointed that we are no longer on the Lycée mailing lists for events or 
even information. Thank you for your efforts and hopefully you can help bring alumni back into the Lycee 
community."  
 
● Heidi Vanderbilt wrote: "I attended the Lycee for the first three years of my education, a very long time ago. 
I live in Arizona, on a ranch near Tucson, in the foothills of the Rincon Mountains. I rescue and rehabilitate 
horses, and for many years have been involved in endurance riding. I have ridden the 100-mile-in-a-day Tevis 
Cup four times, and I manage the 50-mile LuckyPup Ranch Ride here in March. My web site is: 
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Weil ('66) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nytimes.com/2009/01/19/nyregion/19music.html
http://www.lfnyalumni.org/en/news/no.31/50/1614
http://www.bloomberg.com/video/79344794-greeks-unlikely-to-pass-eu-package-professor-says.html
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www.luckypupranch.com (Click on link below) I am also a writer --fiction, non-fiction and poetry-- and was a 
contributing editor at Lears magazine. 
My husband, artist Bernard Fierro, (http://bernardfierroart.com) and I have two grown boys. His son, Ethan 
Fierro, authored the book, The Outdoor Shower and lives on Maui. My son Jack Harris teaches physics at Yale. 
In January Bern and I became grandparents to Abraham, who is all things wonderful."  
(Editor's note: Heidi has also received numerous awards for her writing, including a Special Edgar Allan Poe 
Award from Mystery Writers of America. Her poetry has appeard in CUTTHROAT: A Journal of the Arts, Stone 
Country, On Island and other literary journals.) 
 
● Alain Letort told us that he is "Now working at the U.S. Department of Commerce in Washington D.C. and 
“supering” with the Washington National Opera as opportunities and time permit." 
 
● Diana Henry shared this with us: "This year my photographs were shown at the Woodrow Wilson 
International Center for Scholars, in DC. Having sold my B&B, I am looking for affordable living space (an apt. 
share would be ideal) and work space in NYC, as two exhibits there next year will feature or solo my work. I 
am focusing more uniquely now on preparing to place the collection of 60,000 black and white negatives, and 
tens of thousands of prints and color slides, of our historic years, at a museum or library of stature. The 
University of Texas at Austin in 2000 and the Newseum in 2010 were eager to take the work, but with no 
remuneration, which I need to survive having devoted myself to write the history of social movements in 
images, and then to archiving it with the ephemera that accompanied these historic events. (See Spotlight 
page of the website, with Ron Kovic tribute and Jane Fonda reportage) I would appreciate your referring me to 
an institution you know, and/or to sponsoring the gift of the collection which is currently being sought after 
for the Special Collections of another large and prestigious university. Oh! et ma fille est super, belle est 
mariée! Faites-moi signe!"  
 
----- From November 2010 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
 
● Avis de Décès: Nadia (Kondratiev) Popov ('74) informed us that her brother "Alexei Kondratiev died at 
about 2am during the night of Thursday, May 27, to Friday, May 28, of a heart attack on his way home to 
Queens from Manhattan." 
 
● Avis de Décès: " Rebeca, sa femme, Elisabeth, Philippe, Andréa, Caroline, ses enfants, Jean et Renée, ses 
parents, Isabelle ['68] et Françoise ['70], ses sœurs, ont l’immense chagrin de faire part de la mort de Henri-
Armand Kohn, survenue le 7 août 2010, à l’âge de soixante ans, à Montevidéo. Il a été inhumé le mardi 10 
août, en Uruguay." (Le Monde, mercredi, 15 aout, 2010)  
 
● Gary Marton and his daughter Danielle stayed with Roger Liwer ('68) in Paris and they all toured the 
Normandy WWII memorials, in July 2010. 
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Jean-Pierre Marchand ('66 --
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Miguel Do Rio Branco ('66) 

and one of his books 
 
 
 
 
 

 
● "Rodrigo Calderón is vice president of public affairs and communications for Coca-Cola Latin America. In this 
role he directs communications, government relations, public policy and community relations throughout 40 
countries in the region. Previously, Calderón held public affairs and strategic communications positions at 
American Express, McCann-Erickson and Alcatel. A graduate of Universidad Iberoamericana in Mexico, he has 
also studied at INSEAD and the Université Jean Moulin Lyon Business School in France, as well as the Instituto 
Tecnológico Autónomo de México."  
(http://kellogg.nd.edu/about/calderon.shtml) 
 
 
Videos of LFNY alumni on the internet:  
● Loulou de La Falaise parle de sa dernière collection inspirée des Fleurs du Mal de Baudelaire  
● Entretien avec l'acteur Xavier Gélin (décedé juillet,1999) 
 
----- From December 2009 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman wrote: "My book A Cultural History of Finance (London: Routledge, 2009) will appear 
in November. I continue to teach at Columbia University, School of International and Public Affairs. This 
semester I am teaching "European Banking: Post Crisis" and in the spring the required graduate course 
"International Banking." My daughter Ana is an art and fashion critic living in Berlin. I am very interested in 

hearing from classmates." (Irene's biography) 
 
● Alain Letort informed us that he is "currently working at the U.S. Embassy in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia, as a 
Commercial Officer." 
 
● Jean-Pierre Marchand nous a envoyé "un poeme --Souviens-toi de Nantes-- écrit dans les années '60. Si 
quelqu'un est inspiré pour écrire une musique dessus, je suis preneur." (To read it, see Alumni Creative 
section of this newsletter, or click on link below.) Jean-Pierre is also searching for a classmate of his --Patrice 
Calmettes ('66)-- so if anyone has contact information, please let us know.  
 
● Diana Mara Henry wrote: "Diana Mara Henry will be presenting her research on the Natzweiler-struthof 
concentration camp at the Association for Jewish Studies in Los Angeles on December 22.  
(See http://www.dianamarahenry.com/natzweiler-struthof/) 
She is also selling a book of "A Life in Photography" about her work and looking for a good printer and 
publisher for it.  
See  http://www.dianamarahenry.com/PhotographyasaPoliticalArt.htm   for text of the talk she gave at her 
Harvard 40th reunion and the slide show images that mostly comprise the book." 
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http://kellogg.nd.edu/about/calderon.shtml
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k7tpK_fyYXk&feature=fvsr
http://www.ina.fr/video/CAB93019639/extrait-du-film-coup-de-jeune-video.html
http://www.lfnyalumni.org/en/news/no.24/53/896
http://www.dianamarahenry.com/natzweiler-struthof/
http://www.dianamarahenry.com/PhotographyasaPoliticalArt.htm
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----- From January 2009 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
 
● Diana Henry told us that she is teaching French again this Spring at Trinity College and lecturing more widely 
across the US about her photographs, as seen on www.dianamarahenry.com.  
 
● "Max Schwartz is a Co-Managing Partner of the [Sullivan and Cromwell's] Executive Compensation and 
Benefits Practice Group. He has broad-based experience in the securities, tax and labor (ERISA and other) laws 
impacting executive compensation and employee benefits, and advises Firm clients on both a regular ongoing 
basis and in the context of corporate transactions and initial public offerings. Mr. Schwartz has written and 
lectured extensively on executive compensation and benefit matters........He was recently named by Human 
Resource Executive magazine as one of The Nation's Top 50 Most Powerful Employment Attorneys (2008)." 
(sullcrom.com) 
 
● Chris Kende's bio can be seen at his firm’s website, http://www.cozen.com/people/bios/kende-christopher. 
 
----- From July 2008 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
 
● « Diana Henry expose ses photos prises au cours de son engagement comme photographe officielle de la 
First National Women’s Conference à Houston, en 1977, à Trinity College, Hartford. Elle invite les lycéens de sa 
connaissance (et tous autres!) à visiter le Lathrop House B&B, à Springfield, MA, où elle reçoit des visiteurs de 
toutes parts depuis 2003. En Juin, elle présentera ses photos en temps que conférencière au Radcliffe 
Institute’s Summer Seminar: 'Sequels to the 1960s. » 
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman wrote: "I continue to teach at Columbia University, School of International and Public 
Affairs. I am now in International Finance Policy, teaching a course in the fall on European banks and markets. 
I am writing a book "A Cultural History of Finance" and lecturing on US-EU and US-France political and 
financial issues. I am active in the vibrant French community in New York and enjoy meeting Chris Kende ('66) 
at many events. My daughter Ana is now in Berlin, arts editor for a number of European art and fashion 
publications. She curated a show of new artists in New York for Saatchi and a show at the Dubai Art Fair this 
past year." 
 
● Monique (Auguste) Caillat:  
“Background: 1968: Political sciences degree, Fordham University (New-York) and Schiller College (West 
Germany). 1972: Law degree, University of Geneva. 1972-1973: Curtis, Mallet-Prevost, Colt and Mosle (New-
York). 1973: Admitted to the Bar of Haïti. 1973-1978: Staff Attorney at ITT Corp (New-York). 1978: Admitted to 
the Bar of New-York. 1980-1983: Pharma Policy and Public Affairs Counsel at Ciba-Geigy Pharma (Basel). 1983-
1984: Legal Counsel at Zyma SA (Nyon). 1985-1986: Head of Public Affairs at the International Federation of 
Pharmaceutical manufactures Association. Since 1986: Independent Legal Counsel in Geneva.  
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Practice areas: Areas of activities focus on health, food and cosmetics. With over 20 years experience in the 
regulated industries in Europe and the US, she has represented the private sector’s interest in its relations 
with the Authorities, International Organizations, Academia, Political Parties, Pressure Groups and NGOs. An 
important part of her activities include negotiations and drafting of licence and distribution agreements as 
well as registration of pharmaceutical products, medical devices and technologies. Specialized in counsel to 
“start-up” companies in the healthcare sector, she also has an in-depth knowledge of reimbursement issues. 
M. A. Caillat is a member of the American Bar Association in New-York; of the Committee of “La société 
Académique de Genève”, of the Association of International Business Lawyers (Geneva), of the Geneva 
Business Law Association, of the Administrative Commission of the Official Youth Foundation (Geneva).” 
(http://www.bccc.ch/fr/team/7-Monique+A.+Caillat) 
 
● Jean-Pierre Marchand nous a demandé de repeter son message que nous avions publié dans le dernier 
bulletin: « Je souhaiterais retrouver Patrice Calmette ('66)..... si un autre ancien a ses coordonnées [SVP de 
nous contacter]...» 
 
----- From December 2007 AALFNY Newsletter ----- 
 
● Alain Letort wrote: "I recently returned from a four-year tour at the U.S. Embassy in Tokyo and am now 
back home in Washington D.C. for a couple of years before setting off on another overseas tour. I always 
welcome contacts from former classmates." 
 
● "As a Franco-American citizen, Claudia (Bové) Valeani has devoted the past thirty years to the teaching of 
English and American studies in Parisian Lycees and at the IUFM (Institut Universitaire de Formation des 
Maitres de l'Académie de Créteil)" (From www.channertv) 
 
● Diana Henry shared this with us: "Diana Henry a enseigné le français 201 et 202 ce semestre passé à Trinity 
College, à Hartford. Son exposition de photos intitulée 'Libel' a paru à la galerie Amy Carberry à Springfield, et 
ses photos ont aussi fait parti de l'exposition célébrant le renouveau du Park Avenue Armory à NYC. D'autres 
de ses photos, de McGovern, Clinton, Steinem et autres, ont été publiées dans les livres De Bruce Miroff: The 
Liberals' Moment , et de Edward Kaplan: Spiritual Radical, et dans le programme du Progressive Forum. Elle a 
été invitée a parler de sa vie et de son oeuvre à Omaha, Nebraska, où elle a présenté plus de 200 de ses 
photos qu'on peut apercevoir sur son sîte, dianamarahenry.com." 
 
● Jean-Pierre Marchand nous a demandé de repeter son message que nous avions publié dans le dernier 
bulletin: « Je souhaiterais retrouver Patrice Calmette ('66)..... si un autre ancien a ses coordonnées [SVP de 

nous contacter]...» Also, click on link for a poem by Jean-Pierre -'En Passant dans ta Vie' 
 
 

 
André Cappon ('66) & Colette 

Harrison ('66) 
 
 

 
Chris Kende, Paul 

Oppenheim,  & Diana Henry 

(June 2006) 

 
 
 
 

http://www.bccc.ch/fr/team/7-Monique+A.+Caillat
http://www.lfnyalumni.org/en/news/no.26/10/1175


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TOP: David Passigli ('66); 
BOTTOM: Pierre Seydoux 

('66-left) & Paul Oppenheim 
('66-right) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
----- From June 2007 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Diana Mara Henry told us that she "was invited to exhibit her photographs and be a panelist at the 
Organization of American Historians Centennial Conference in Minneapolis in March. A mainstream publisher 
has asked her to write a memoir of her life in photography, but she is still holding out for a coffee table book 
of her work, as seen at: http://www.dianamarahenry.com. She also was invited to give the Holocaust 
Remembrance Day lecture at Springfield College. Her topic was the Natzweiler-Struthof concentration camp, 
as seen at: http://www.natzweiler-struthof.org.” 
 
● Elizabeth (Loudes) McLaughlin wrote: "I am retiring from Chevron after 25 years and moving out of the San 
Francisco Bay Area to Sacramento, closer to children and grandchildren. I expect my focus will be different 
and I will have a chance to reconnect with some of my friends who graduated in 'sizzling 66'."  
 
● Shosh (Susan Bochner) Katz wrote: "I am Shosh Katz, formerly known at the Lycee as Suzy Bochner. I 
studied there during 1959 - 1961, after which my mother, stepfather and I moved to Jerusalem, Israel. During 
the six day war I served in the army and finished in 1968 as a sergeant. I haved worked mostly in hotels, and 
for the last 16 years at the Hebrew University in Jerusalem in the Faculty of Medicine. I was in charge for the 
last eight years of academic promotions at the faculty. I now coordinate other committees of the faculty such 
as foreign student exchange, research funds, and faculty prizes.  
I am married to a hotelier and we have two sons. Boaz (1982) is now entering the school of design for a 
degree in industrial design and our youngest, Daniel (1988) will enter the army this July. I am sure that very 
few of you remember me, as I did not graduate with you - but still it is nice to keep in touch." 
 
● Jean-Pierre Marchand nous écrit: « Je souhaiterais retrouver Patrice Calmette ('66)..... si un autre ancien a 
ses coordonnées [SVP de nous contacter]...»  
 
● « François et Martine Bruce ont repris le flambeau de leurs parents en 1987. C'est en effet cette année là 
que sort le premier livre des Nouvelles Aventures d'OSS 117. A nouvelle série, nouveaux patron et visage pour 
Hubert Bonisseur de La Bath ! Les livres sont agréables à lire. Les auteurs aiment bien parsemer le texte de 
références littéraires. » (http://fr.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fran%C3%A7ois_et_Martine_Bruce) 
 
 
----- From December 2006 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Alain Letort wrote: "I left Brazil in 2002 and have been stationed at the U.S. Embassy in Tokyo as 
Commercial Attaché since 2003, and will remain in Tokyo until July 2007. I welcome visits and contacts from 
my «anciens camarades du Lycée». My guest room is waiting!" 
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● Maud Gambliel ('67) wrote to us in response to a posting in our A la Recherche des Anciens Perdus 
newsletter section, and told us that her brother, Hervé Gambliel has a Ph.D in Genetic Engineering and is a 
biochemist researcher in Boise, Idaho. His published articles can be viewed at  http://scholar.google.com. 
 

● In June 2006, the four original members of The Swingstones (Philip Engelhardt, Chris Kende, René Asper, 

and Pierre Seydoux) had a 40-year reunion in Geneva. To see pictures and hear music click here.  Monique 
Auguste ('66) and Dominique (Asper) Reginato ('73) and their husbands were also there. 
 

● Click here for news of Irene Finel-Honigman 
 
● See Alumni Creative section of this newsletter for a poem, Une Vie, by Jean-Pierre Marchand. Jean-Pierre is 
also seeking to contact Pierre Calmette ('66), so if anyone knows where he can be reached, please let us 
know. 
 
● Diana Mara Henry "fait part de son bon souvenir aux anciens, parmi lesquels Paul Oppenheim, Christopher 
Kende et Edouard Sonnino, avec qui elle s'est réunie cet été. Her exhibit of photographs of One-Room Schools 
and Schoolteachers was shown at American International College's Cultural Arts Center in September. Please 
check in to her website, dianamarahenry.com" 
 

● June 2006 mini-class reunion in NYC. 
 
----- From February 2006 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 

● Avis de Décès:  Liliane Francais 
 
● Diana Henry nous ecrit qu' "Elle vous prépare un acceuil  chaleureux à son chambre d'hôte (B&B) à 
Springfield, MA. Her daughter Barbara is soon to be going to college, but has not yet decided where."  
 
----- From June 2005 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Diana Henry wrote: "Diana Henry and Georgette Temerson caught a glimpse of the "Gates" during one of 
her whirlwind visits to NYC...Diana invite tout le monde à lui rendre visite sur dianamarahenry.com" 
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman shared this with us: "Since 2001 I am back in New York, following my stay in 
Washington during the Clinton Administration. I teach at Columbia University, School of International and 
Public Affairs. I lecture and write on the European Union, France and US-EU relations. My daughter Ana 
graduated from Sarah Lawrence, is presently studying for her D. Phil in contemporary art theory at Oxford 
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where she received her Masters in 2003. I am delighted to be in touch with my Lycee friends and classmates. 
Coincidentally, I live across the street from the new Lycee!" 
 
● "Alain Letort ('66 -- studied at Lycee from 1956 to 1960) is in the U.S. Foreign Service and currently serving 
at the U.S. Embassy in Tokyo after living in Sao Paulo, Brazil, from 1998 to 2002. Alain would love to hear from 
any of his former classmates and can be reached at [email address available upon request]. Former classmates 
passing through Tokyo are welcome to stay with Alain at his apartment on the U.S. Embassy residential 
compound." 
 
● Jean-Pierre Marchand nous ecrit: "Je travaille toujours à Air France(aéroport Charles de Gaulle). Mes 
moments de loisirs sont très occupés. Je suis conseiller municipal de la ville où j'habite (OTHIS), je fais du 
piano, du chant, de la chorale, de la danse de salon et de la gymnastique. Je suis aussi passionné de 
musique,émissions de télé et radio. Voilà. A bientôt.JP" 
 
● Et ceci nous vient de Henri-Armand Kohn: "Je suis installé à Montévidéo, Uruguay, depuis cinq ans. Mes 
activités: Une entreprise de matériaux composites "high tech" à Buenos Aires et une estancia d'élevage de 
bétail Hereford et de chevaux Criollos en Uruguay. Ma femme, Rebeca, travaille comme experte juriste en 
droits humains pour l'UNICEF et l'UNDP. Mes quatres enfants sont distribués de part le globe. Si quelqu'un 
veut venir jouer au "gaucho" mes coordonnées sont [available upon request]!" 
 
----- From November 2004 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Monique Berard Kinsolving wrote: "[My] daughter Isabelle participated in the Olympic Games in Athens this 
summer in the 470 sailing class with Katie McDowell. They finished 5th but were very proud of winning one of 
the races. On hand to watch the Games in Athens with [my] sister Marie Alice Berard Leclercq ('64), [I am] 
now planning another career after many years at JPMorgan Chase."  
 
● Diana Mara Henry wrote: "Georgette Temerson visited recently from her home in Corsica, and I was happy 
to spend lots of (but still not enough) time with her. We were joined, for a delightful plein air dinner on 
Madison Avenue, by Yola and Paule Magloire. Georgette will be coming back again in November, so if you'd 
like to get together, please e-mail me (check out my web site at the same time!) or call." 
 
 
----- From Winter 2003-2004 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Diana Mara Henry nous écrit: « [Je] continue mes recherches et projets de publication au sujet du camp de 
concentration Natzweiler-Struthof. Je me plais énormément à Springfield où je viens d'ouvrir un 'B&B' 
(discounts for alumni!!) et espère rentrer en contact avec mes anciens camarades.»  

 
TOP: Louise ('Loulou') de La 

Falaise ('66); MIDDLE: Martine 

Bruce ('66) (and brother 

Francois); BOTTOM: Monique 

(Auguste) Caillat ('66) 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
● Henri Armand Kohn nous écrit: « Je vis en ce moment a Montevideo....félicitations pour l'excellente page du 
Lycée.»  
 
● Patricia (Hesse) Khosrosian set up a new company in 2000, buying and selling antiques from the 18th to the 
19th century. Patricia relocated to the Cote D’Azur in 1989, remarried and had a third daughter. Her two older 
daughters, Janine '88 and Marina Treves '91, are both alumnae of the LFNY. Janine, an editor at UNESCO, is 
married and has a daughter and a son. Marina is currently living in Ajaccio, Corsica.  
 
● Paul Oppenheim sends his greetings to his classmates and writes: "Dear friends and Anciens du Lycée: The 
past year was busy as always and even more so. It was just marvelous to meet some of you in 2003. With the 
new year I'll be moving from European affairs to the Asia-Pacific desk at the EKD headquarters in Hanover 
(Germany). A first business trip will take me to Borneo (over New Year's eve), Bangkok and Jakarta. China and 
probably Korea are also on the Agenda for 2004. As I may also get involved in biblical archeology in Israel and 
Jordania (not actually digging, more the administrative part of it) there is a chance to meet some of you in that 
part of the world. On the other hand, opportunities to meet in Paris, Geneva, London etc. will be rather sparse 
in the next months and maybe even years. Still, I hope we'll keep in touch and wish you all the best for 2004!" 
 
● Chis Kende is the new Chairman of the Lycée’s Alumni Fund Board and writes : "I hope to contribute to a 
great year of Lycée events and cooperation with the AALFNY through better communications and joint 
support of our school." 
 
----- From Winter 2002/2003 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Paul Oppenheim writes, regarding the ’66 Musical reunion in Paris mentioned in the last AALFNY 
newsletter: “I remember having attended the first rehearsals in the Seydoux apartment on Park Avenue and 

making historic recordings of them on my portable tape recorder!” André Cappon also wrote us requesting 
more information on this. Please contact Philippe Engelhardt for more information at ple@aviax.com.  
 
● Helena Goldstein Leslie writes: "Your e-mail network recently led to my reunion with long lost classmate 
Paul Oppenheim at our apartment in Ferney Voltaire, outside Geneva. Paul was in Geneva on business; we 
happened to be having a party, and much fun was had by all. It was wonderful to see him and to find that we 
still had a lot in common. Thanks to your terrific network, Paul is even suggesting that we might be able to 
have a 40th reunion for our class. All the best and keep up the good work. You are appreciated."  
 
● David D. Passigli writes: « When Roger Liwer ’68 (aka "RogerSanit"!) contacted me and told me about the 
alumni website, a rush of memories washed over me. Then when I actually visited the site, it was wonderful to 
read about so many of my classmates from 1963 to 1967. I am sure you all remember that it didn't matter 

http://www.lfnyalumni.org/en/news/no.22/53/563


what class we were in, we all knew each other and for the most part grew up together. So hearing of Naomi 
Schor's passing saddened me greatly, since even though she was an upper classperson, she always found time 
to say hello whenever we passed in the hallways. It was wonderful to hear of Oudi (Recanati) and Tessie 
(Arpels) getting together after all these years. Oudi and I went to Shearith Israel together and he was at my 
Bar Mitzvah (I have pictures!). Mazel Tov to you and Tessie. Steve Ditlea, Tibou Lubart, and Linda Urdang were 
also there.It was good to hear from Fabrizio Franzi, Francis Jacot, the "Swingstones", upper classman Pierre 
Sauvage and his quest, Alain Letort from Brazil, Geneviève (Cérisoles) Edis from the UK, Jean-Pierre Marchand, 
Danielle Schulein-Steel, Charles Pinto, and Remi Ayache, brother of my best friend at the Lycee, Robert. After 
leaving the Lycée, I went to Pharmacy School practiced for 10 years and then went to Law School. Now I am 
Director of International Sales at a large vitamin company. I am married (in Jan ‘03 it will be 30 years) and 
have one son (15 years old). I live and work on Long Island.» 
 
Décès/In Memoriam  
● Jacques Hirschler ’67, brother of Monique Hirschler ‘66, informed us that Monique passed away of breast 
cancer in 1991. She left behind 3 children.  
 
----- From March/April 2002 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● René Asper, Philip Engelhardt, Chris Kende, Pierre Seydoux sent us the following special bulletin: 
“Important news for all who care, and all who care to remember... the members of The Swingstones '66 have 
been digitally reunited through the good graces of AALFNY. A series of emails have made the rounds, and we 
are hoping to gather in Paris this year. We cannot promise that music will be made, but we might find the 
courage to hum a few bars together - or hit a few bars together. Special thanks, once again, to AALFNY for 
meticulously maintaining its alumni database and putting us back in touch.” 
 
----- From November/December 2001 AALFNY Newsletter-----  
 
● Chris Kende wrote to us on 9/15/01 "I survived the World Trade Center tragedy. That is my most recent 
accomplishment." 
 
----- From July/August 2001 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Philip Engelhardt spent his early years on Wall Street in corporate finance, mortgage brokerage, mergers & 
acquisitions; he was a former White House advisor and a senior executive in Silicon Valley. He currently serves 
as director on several boards in finance, high technology and entertainment and is committed to public 
service and philanthropy. 
 
● Alain Letort is currently U.S. Commercial Consul in Sao Paulo, Brazil, and will be transferred in July 2002 to 



the U.S. Embassy in Buenos Aires, Argentina, as Commercial Attaché. He has never been married and his 
extracurricular interests include traveling, fine cuisine, opera, and classical music. Alain would welcome visits 
from former classmates. 
 
----- From November/December 2000 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● René Asper écrit «J'ai été très touché par votre insertion dans le bulletin des anciens élèves du LFNY, de la 
lettre que ma mère que vous envoyé peu avant son décès. Je vous en remercie de lui avoir rendu hommage.» 
 
----- From February/March 2001 AALFNY Newsletter ------ 
 
● Christopher Kende continues to practice law in New York with Cozen & O'Connor, a major international 
insurance defense firm. Christopher represents several of the largest French insurers and reinsurers, the 
largest French Life Insurance Company and most of the major French marine insurers in major national and 
international disputes. Most recently Christopher has been involved in several high profile litigations involving 
the insurance of independent Hollywood films for a member of the AXA-UAP Group.  
 
● Gary Marton graduated from Columbia in 1971, Boston University School of Law in 1976, and after a year in 
private practice, spent 21 years as a lawyer for the City of New York, 15 as a real estate litigator. Two years 
ago, he was appointed to a judgeship in the Civil Court. Married ten years to Monique -- no, she's not French-- 
lives in Brooklyn Heights and has two daughters aged nine and six. 
 
-----From March 2000 AALFNY Newsletter -----  
 
● Irène Finel-Honigman writes to us from Washington DC: Senior Advisor-Finance Policy, U.S. Dept. of 
Commerce under the Clinton Administration (94-98); currently Adjunct Professor, MBA Program at Johns 
Hopkins, and has just written a book European Monetary Union Banking Issues.  
 
● Aude Velay habite en Haute Provence et travaille l’art du vitrail. Elle demande des nouvelles de ses 
camarades de classe Dominique Petit, George Pinkham et Georgette Temerson. 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 


